
 

GENERAL PRESS RELEASE 
Syria: Attack on humanitarian convoy is an attack on humanity 

The Syrian Arab Red Crescent (SARC), the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) and the 
International Federation of Red Cross Red Crescent Societies (IFRC) are outraged by last night's horrific attack 
on a SARC warehouse and an aid convoy in Orem Al Kubra (Big Orem) in rural Aleppo. 

Around twenty civilians and one SARC staff member were killed, as they were unloading trucks carrying vital 
humanitarian aid. Much of the aid was destroyed. The attack deprives thousands of civilians of much-needed 
food and medical assistance. 

"We're totally devastated by the deaths of so many people, including one of our colleagues, the director of our 
sub-branch, Omar Barakat. He was a committed and brave member of our family of committed staff and 
volunteers, working relentlessly to alleviate the suffering of the Syrian people. It is totally unacceptable that 
our staff and volunteers continue to pay such a high price because of the ongoing fighting," said the SARC 
President, Dr Abdulrahman Attar. 

"From what we know of yesterday's attack, there has been a flagrant violation of International Humanitarian 
Law (IHL), which is totally unacceptable. Failing to respect and protect humanitarian workers and structures 
might have serious repercussions on ongoing humanitarian operations in the country, hence depriving millions 
of people from aid essential to their survival", said Peter Maurer, the ICRC President. 

"Today, the Red Cross and Red Crescent is in mourning. In solidarity with the Syrian Arab Red Crescent, we are 
calling on the international community to ensure the protection of humanitarian aid workers and volunteers. 
We are not part of this conflict," said Tadateru Konoé, the President of the IFRC. 

Syria is one of the most dangerous conflicts for humanitarian workers in the world. During the past six years, 
54 staff and volunteers of SARC have lost their lives whilst carrying out their duties. 

The International Red Cross and Red Crescent Movement repeats its demand that all parties to the conflict 
adhere to the rules of international humanitarian law, which includes protecting aid workers. 
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For more information, please contact: 

- Ingy Sedky, communications delegate - Syria, ICRC 

 E-mail: isedky@icrc.org ¦ Twitter: @isedkyicrc¦ Mobile: +963 930 336 718 
 
- Mona Kurdy, Spokesperson, SARC, Syria,  

 Email: mona.kurdy@sarc-sy.org Mobile +963 933735025 
 
- Stephen Ryan, communications coordinator - Middle East and North Africa, IFRC 

 E-mail: stephen.ryan@ifrc.org ¦ Twitter: @stiofanoriain ¦ Mobile: +961 71 802 779 
 
- Krista Armstrong, communications officer, ICRC 

 E-mail: karmstrong@icrc.org ¦ Twitter: @KArmstrongICRC ¦ Mobile: +41 79 447 3726 
 
- Benoit Carpentier, team leader - public communications, IFRC 

 E-mail: benoit.carpentier@ifrc.org ¦ Twitter: @BenoistC ¦ Mobile: +41 79 213 2413 
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